
SDEV visits North District (with
photos)

     The Secretary for Development, Mr Michael Wong, visited North District
today (January 25) and met with local District Council members to exchange
views on district matters. He also visited the Hong Kong Federation of Youth
Groups (HKFYG) Leadership Institute.

     Accompanied by the District Officer (North), Mr Chong Wing-wun, Mr Wong
first met with the Chairman of the North District Council, Mr So Sai-chi, and
local District Council members to gain a better understanding of the latest
developments and needs of the district, and listen to members' views and
suggestions on the work of the Government.

     He then proceeded to the HKFYG Leadership Institute. Located at the
Former Fanling Magistracy, the institute is one of the projects under Batch
III of the Revitalising Historic Buildings Through Partnership Scheme. It
comprises five schools and provides leadership training to young people with
a view to enhancing their communication skills, perspectives and social
responsibilities.

     Mr Wong toured the facilities of the institute, such as former
courtrooms and prison cells which have been converted into meeting rooms and
multi-function rooms, as well as the accommodation lodge. He was briefed by
young cultural ambassadors on the history and architectural merits of the old
magistracy, and details of the restoration and revitalisation of this Grade 3
historic building.

     The HKFYG Leadership Institute was soft launched in December last year
and will be officially opened in March this year.
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